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To: Chair Fahey, Vice-Chair Breese-Iverson, Vice-Chair Kropf 

 and Members of the Committee:  

 

Please support HB 2585.   

 

This Motor Voter law along with mail-in voting has caused the people in Oregon to 

become lazy about registering and voting.  People should engage and make their 

own choice whether or not to be registered to vote.   Having people automatically 

registered by the DMV causes thousands of unqualified people to be registered.  This 

is against the Constitution of the United States and of Oregon. Only US citizens are 

qualified to vote and passing this bill will help to start putting our voter rolls back on 

track.    

 

Our voter rolls have thousands of inactive voters which haven't voted for years.  This 

allows for the possibility of fraudulent use of the ballots of those inactive voters. And 

unnecessary spending of mailing out those ballots.  And it creates the possibility of 

fraudulent use of those ballots.  In addition HB2681 delays cleaning up the voter rolls 

for years and years.  Why would a bill like that be passed unless it was for the 

purpose of fraud?    We need to clean our voter rolls so that the people of Oregon 

can trust and be assured of lawful, fair and true elections.   

 

The DMV not only registers people to vote without their knowledge or consent it also 

changes party affiliation without your knowledge or permission when making a 

transaction, thereby causing unnecessary mailing spending our tax dollars.  It also 

has 16 year old drivers in queue for mailing out their registration upon their 18th 

birthdays.  Please support this bill.    

 

Further, what would be the possibility of the entire voter roll being deleted and 

starting over with engaged Oregon Voters with Valid ID of Oregon residency and US 

Citizenship? 

 

Thank you for your consideration.    

Pamela Wimmer 


